





December 21, 2005

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Priscilla Lewis, Chief, Labor Relations Branch, ARHLL

FROM:  Lisa A. Lowery, Co-Chair, Mid-term Bargaining Team, 

                  AFGE Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:  Office of Chief Information Officer – Modernization of HUD

                        Correspondence Tracking Report


This will serve as AFGE Council of HUD Locals 222’s demand to bargain over the subject proposed changes in the Department’s correspondence tracking report.  Below please find the Council’s preliminary proposals:  

1. Training:  All employees required to use the new system shall receive training no less than two (2) weeks before implementation.

2. Training Materials:  All employees required use the new system shall receive printed training materials.  The Department shall also provide the training material via the intranet.

3. Updates to the System:  Employees required to use the system shall be provided notice and up-to-date training materials for all updates made to the proposed system.

4. Authorization to System:  The Department shall have an expeditious process to receive rights to use the system and reset passwords.

5. Adverse Impact:  There shall be no adverse impact to any employee required to use the new system due to system crash, long wait for obtaining access and reset of passwords, etc.

6.  Copies of Supplements:  Management agrees to provide all members of this negotiation team with a copy of this signed supplement within 30 days.

Additional information is necessary before negotiations can begin.  Please provide the below information:

1. Will the new system encompass a ‘nationwide’ concept?

2. Will this system allow ‘general’ correspondence tracking?

3. What are the procedures for password reset?

4. How often are passwords required to be reset?

5. In the current system, if an employee did not use the system once a month, the employee’s access was deactivated.  What are the procedures for this in the new system?

These are preliminary proposals only, and the union reserves the right to bargain or amend or add proposals, in accordance with Article 5.  Council President, Carolyn Federoff, or I will notify you upon the selection of the Chief Negotiator for these negotiations by the Executive Board.

